Freedom of Information Act 2000 – TUPE - Adult Social Care 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
This FOI request relates to TUPE transfers that have taken place amongst the adult social care employers that your council commissions. 
1) How many separate relevant transfers (pursuant to the Transfer of Undertakings (Protection of Employment) Regulations 2006) from adult social care providers commissioned by your council took place in the years:

a) 2018/19;

b) 2017/18; and

c) 2016/17. 

2) For each of these years please indicate how many of those relevant transfers related specifically to homecare providers?

3) Finally please list the reasons for each of these relevant transfers?  For example, whether the adult social care contract was terminated prior to the expiration of its term or whether the business/business unit was sold to or taken over by another care company.

Answer:

	Year
	Number of separate relevant transfers (pursuant to the Transfer of Undertakings (Protection of Employment) Regulations 2006) from adult social care providers commissioned Leicester City Council
	Did the TUPE transfer between providers relate to homecare providers? Yes/No
	Reasons for each of these relevant transfers? 

(for example, change of provider following procurement: contract was terminated prior to the expiration of its term; the business/business unit was sold to or taken over by another care company)

	2018/19
	2
	No  
	For both following a procurement process, contracts awarded to a new provider, led to TUPE transfer of staff from the incumbent providers to the new contracted providers.

  

	2017/18


	3


	Yes - 2
	For one following a procurement process, contracts awarded to a new provider, led to TUPE transfer of staff from the incumbent provider to the new contracted provider.

For the two TUPE transfers between providers of home care, this was due to business/business unit being sold/taken over by another domiciliary care company.



	2016/17
	1
	No
	The incumbent provider did not agree to their contract extension which led to TUPE transfer of staff from the incumbent provider to the new contracted provider.



You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


